# 問題用紙

### 山梨県立産業技術短期大学校

令和5年度 推薦入学試験(第1次)自己推薦

## 英 語(60分)

受験番号
------

### 《注意事項》

- 1 試験開始の合図があるまで、問題を見ないでください。
- 2 受験票は、机の上の受験番号札の手前に置いてください。
- 3 問題用紙等の配付枚数(部数)は、次のとおりです。

問題用紙 : 1部

解答用紙 : 1枚

- 4 上記問題用紙等の各所定の欄に、受験番号と氏名を記入してください。 これらの用紙は試験終了後、すべて回収します。
- 5 解答は、すべて解答用紙に記入してください。
- 6 質問がある場合には、黙って手をあげてください。 ただし、問題内容に関する質問には回答できません。
- 7 体調不良やトイレに行く場合には、黙って手をあげてください。
- 8 試験終了の合図があったら速やかに筆記用具を置き、着席したまま 試験官の指示を待ってください。

I 次の各組の英単語について、下線部の発音が3つとも同じならば○、3つとも異なるならば×、1つだけ異なるならばその記号を解答欄に書きなさい。

- 1 ア latter イ rational ウ navigate
- 2 ア composer イ pleasure ウ silent
- 3 ア machinery イ timid ウ incident
- 4 ア bother イ strength ウ neither
- 5 ア baked イ ranked ウ lacked

II 次の各組の語の中で、問題番号の後に記されている丸数字の音節に最も強いアクセントのある語を選び、記号ア〜ウで答えなさい。

- 1-1  $\mathcal{T}$  as-sume  $\mathcal{T}$  in-come  $\mathcal{T}$  op-pose
  - ① ② ① ②
- 2-① ア es-tab-lish イ in-ju-ry ウ ex-ist-ence ① ② ③ ① ② ③ ① ② ③
- 3-② ア dis-turb イ for-ward ウ pic-nic
  - ① ② ① ① ①
- 4-② ア ac-cus-tom イ in-ter-view ウ pref-er-ence
  ① ② ③ ① ② ③ ① ② ③
- 5-③ ア an-tip-a-thy イ mo-not-o-nous ウ op-ti-mis-tic
  ① ②③ ④ ① ② ③ ④ ① ② ③ ④

	えられた日本文とほぼ同じ意味になるように、各間のトのア〜エから最も適す (句)を選び、記号で答えなさい。
1	彼は年の割には若く見える。
•	He looks young ( ) his age.
	ア on イ with ウ for エ over
2	この調理法に関しては、バターの代わりにオリーブオイルを使えます。
	For this recipe you can use olive oil in ( ) of butter.
	ア charge イ place ウ regard エ manner
3	必要になった場合に備えてある程度のお金を貯めておかなければなりません。
	I have to save some money ( ) I suddenly need it.
	ア in case イ when ウ unless エ that
4	明日このレポートを提出することを覚えておいてください。
	Please remember ( ) this report tomorrow.
	ア submitted イ submitting ウ to be submitted エ to submit
5	トムと彼の家族が日本に来ると聞いて本当にわくわくしています。 I'm really ( ) to hear that Tom and his family are coming to Japan.
	ア a thrill イ thrilling ウ thrilled エ a thriller

IV 次の会話が成り立つように、各問の下のア〜エから最も適する表現を選び、記号で答えなさい。

1	A: Did you watch two DVD movies B: (	in a rov	v?
	ア No, just one of them.	イ	I'm not sure.
	ウ Yes, I'm fine.	工	How about you?
2	A: Excuse me. Would you like a blan B: ( )	nket?	
	ア Don't mention it.	イ	Yes, please.
	ウ I feel sick.	エ	So, do I.
3	A: Let's go to the golf course on Sat B: ( )	turday.	
	ア OK. Let's.	イ	That's not my fault.
	ウ I'm sorry I didn't do it.	エ	None of your business.
4	A: Can you show me how to check to B: ( ) I'm on the phone	-	_
	T I have checked my e-mail.	イ	I got a new one.
	ウ Just a minute.	エ	It's out of order.
5	<ul><li>A: Wow! This is a really nice apartn</li><li>B: I moved here last summer.</li></ul>	nent. (	)
	\( \mathcal{T}\) Why is it so hot?	イ	Where did you live before?
	ウ How often do you clean it?	エ	How long have you lived here

	えられた日本文とほぼ同じ意味になるように( )内の語を並べかえ、1〜5の英文 成しなさい。
1	幼い頃、あなたはどこで育ったのですか。
	Where ( when, up, you, little, did, grow, were, you )?
2	駅まで車で送っていきます。
	I'll (station, a, ride, give, to, you, the).
3	スピーチコンテストに出場したい生徒は体育館に来なければなりません。
	Students ( want, who, the speech contest, enter, to, come, have to ) to the gym.
4	この通りを歩くと必ず知り合いに出会ってしまいます。
	I cannot walk ( someone, without, into, along, street, this, running ) I know .
5	決勝戦のチケットは瞬時に売り切れになるだろうと言われている。
	They say ( the tickets, the final game, for, be, out, in, sold, no, will ) time.

VI	次は	は、訪問客(Visitor)と係(Clerk)との間で交わされている会詞	活です。	会話文を
Ĭ	読み、	問いに答えなさい。		

Clerk	:	Good evening, sir. ( ① )
Visitor	:	Yes, please. ② Could you tell me what room Mr. Carpenter is in?
Clerk	:	Is he with a tour?
Visitor	:	Yes, but I don't know the name of it.
Clerk	:	Excuse me, sir. ( ③ )
Visitor	:	Carpenter, Robert Carpenter.
Clerk	:	Thank you, sir. Just a moment, please
		Yes. Mr. Robert Carpenter is in room six twelve.
Visitor	:	( 4 )
Clerk	:	You may use the hotel phone. It's over there by the elevator, sir.
Visitor	:	Thank you very much.
Clerk	:	( ⑤ )

- (問1)下のア〜エから適切な英文を選び①、③、④、⑤の空所に入れなさい。 解答欄に記号で答えなさい。
  - You're welcome, sir.
  - ✓ May I help you?
  - ウ Where can I call him?
  - エ May I ask what his name is again, please?
- (問2) 下線部 ② を日本語に直しなさい。
- (問3)上の会話の内容に関する次の質問に英語で答えなさい。
  - 1 Did the visitor remember the name of Mr. Carpenter's tour?
  - 2 What is the room number for Mr. Carpenter?
  - 3 What will the visitor do to contact with Mr. Carpenter?

#### VII 次の英文を読み、下の問いに答えなさい。

When foreigners visit Japan, one thing they are almost always amazed by is the transportation system, especially the trains and subways.

I used to live in the suburbs of Tokyo and commute (①) Tokyo every day. I wasn't amazed — I was shocked! I couldn't believe how crowded the trains were. But I recently read an article online with statistics that reveal why I felt that way. Of the busiest 100 train stations in the world, how many are in Japan?

So, what is your answer? Here's a hint. The top 10 most crowded stations are all in Japan. Actually, the top 20 are all in Japan. In fact, the most crowded train stations outside of Japan is the Paris Nord Station in France at the 24th place, and Taipei Station at the 25th place. That means that ② these two stations are a little less crowded than Oshiage Station and a little more crowded than Machida Station.

From there, you'll only find 18 stations outside of Japan (③) this list. In other words, the correct answer is 82.

What station do you think tops the list? If you guessed Shinjuku, you'd be right. Shinjuku is followed by Shibuya, Ikebukuro, Umeda-Osaka, Yokohama and Kita-senju. In the 7th place is Nagoya, followed by Tokyo, Shinagawa, and Takadanobaba.

Here's a more difficult question: Is this something that Japan should be proud of?

I remember when I first came to Tokyo and rode the trains. I had never ridden on a train before coming to Japan, so I couldn't compare the trains in Japan to other countries. I just remember being overwhelmed by how crowded they were. However, I recently got back from a trip to Europe where I traveled mostly (4) train. It was a completely different experience: the trains were often late, the ticket machines were slow or often didn't work, and there was graffiti and litter in the trains and around the train stations. I wasn't the victim of any crimes, but I knew I had to be very careful. I now clearly understand why visitors to Japan are pleasantly surprised by the trains.

But despite the safe, clean and efficient trains, I still have to say that, if possible, ⑤ <u>I</u> prefer walking and bicycling to taking the train. So, I think I'll change my opinion. ⑥ <u>I think</u> that Japan has the best and worst trains in the world.

<出典> ゼロからスタート English 2015 SUMMER vol. 42 「外国人からみた驚きの日本」 (問1)下のア〜ウから適切な単語を選び、①、③、④の空所に入れなさい。 解答欄に記号で答えなさい。

ア by イ to ウ on

- (問2)下線部②、⑤を日本語に直しなさい。
- (問3) 下線部⑥の表す内容を簡潔に説明しなさい。
- (問4)上の英文の内容に関する下の1~3の各質問に英語で答えなさい。
  - 1 How often did the writer ride the trains when he lived in the suburbs of Tokyo?
  - 2 According to the list, what place is Shinagawa in?
  - 3 How did the writer feel when he first came to Tokyo and rode the trains?

(終わり)